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NZTA 63017: SH1 Yaldhurst Rd to South Island Main T runk Railway – 4 Laning 
 

Progress Bulletin #10 – October 2013 
 

A quick bulletin to bring residents and businesses affected by the road works along this route up to date with what 
is happening and the immediate plans ahead. 
 
Yaldhurst Rd to Buchanans Rd  
 
With the warmer weather arriving we have been able to stabilise the new road with the foamed bitumen. We will now be chip sealing the road 
and applying temporary road markings. We expect to shift traffic over to the new road area late in October. This traffic shift will allow us to start 
works on the eastern side of the road. 
 
The eastern side of the road will be fully reconstructed including the removal of the old kerb & channel and footpaths. We will then install new 
drainage, kerb & channel, footpaths, street-lighting and finally build the new road. These works will be done over the summer months, starting 
mid-November. 
 
Buchanans Rd to Waterloo Rd 
 
The renewal of the deep sewer main from Halwyn Dr to Bella Rosa Dr has progressed well. The final 60m long section south of Bella Rosa Dr is 
underway. These sewer works are due to be completed in late November. 
 
The western side of the road through this section has been foam bitumen stabilised and sealed. The north bound traffic will be shifted onto the 
new carriageway to allow work to start on the eastern side of the road.  
 
The eastern side of the road, as in the section north of Buchanans Rd, will get a full reconstruction. However, the first work to be done through 
this area is the relocation of existing underground services including, telecommunications and power. This will start in late October. While we 
don’t anticipate this work will cause any disruption to your power, water or phone lines, we will let you know if this changes. 
 
Waterloo Rd to SIMT Railway 
 
The kerb & channel on the eastern side of Carmen Rd is finished and a large portion of the footpaths are nearing completion. The asphalt 
surfacing on the footpaths for both the western and eastern sides is being laid now. 
 
When the footpaths are finished on the western side of the road we will move the north bound traffic onto the existing flush median. This lane 
shift will enable us to construct the new road on the western side of the road. We expect to start working in this area by the end of October. 
 
Waterloo Rd and Intersection Upgrade 
 
The kerb and channel on the western side of the Waterloo/Carmen intersection is finished. The footpath construction in this area has started 
and we expect both the northern and southern sides to be finished by mid-November.  
 
Upgrading of the traffic signals at the Waterloo/Carmen Intersection has begun. New poles and lights have been installed on three of the 
corners. We will be undertaking the rest of this work in late November. 
 
Regards,          All enquiries call  
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